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March 3, 2023 
Joseph Mengoni 
President and CEO 
United Cerebral Palsy Seguin of Greater Chicago 
3100 S. Central Avenue 
Cicero, IL 60804-3956 

Dear Mr. Mengoni, 

It has come to my attention that the United Cerebral Palsy Seguin of Greater Chicago (UCP Seguin) is applying for grants 
through US Congressionally Directed Spending (CDS) and Community Project Funding (CPF) funding. As the State 
Senator of Illinois’ 11th Senate District, I am fully supportive of the initiative with knowledge and understanding of UCP 
Seguin’s proposal. 

It is my understanding that UCP Seguin is requesting a total of $3 million in funding for three projects: “Supportive 
Living/Housing for Persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD)” - $1,720,000 request; “Community 
Employment and Day Services Center Improvements for Persons with IDD” - $842,000 request; and “Housing Site 
Improvements for Persons with IDD" - $438,000 request.  

My understanding is that the project intends to secure and renovate a new supportive living residential site, while also 
completing major and much-needed capital improvements to two of your Community Day Services training sites and five 
of your Community Integrated Living Arrangement (CILA) group homes. Together at these sites, UCP Seguin serves 
more than 82 low-income adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities (IDD). 

It is paramount to secure crucial affordable housing for persons with IDD in significant need of such a home, while 
renovating multiple other sites to render them safer, and more accessible, energy efficient, and functional for the adults 
with IDD who train, work, and reside there. Together, these sites deliver a wide variety of employment, developmental 
and life skills training, therapy, and other crucial services to these participants each day. 

I wholeheartedly support UCP Seguin's effort to secure essential housing and to ensure the health, safety and well-being 
of the people with IDD at these sites. I strongly urge the US Senate and US House of Representatives to appropriate the 
funding necessary to complete all the vital projects presented in your applications. 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please contact our office by emailing Info@SenatorPorfirio.com or visit 
SenatorPorfirio.com. 

All the best, 

 

Mike Porfirio 
State Senator | 11th District 

	







 



District Office 
813 School Avenue 
Matteson, IL 60443 
(708) 833-7010 
StateRepDebbiemm@gmail.com 

Springfield Office 
254-W Stratton Office Building 

Springfield, IL 62706 
(217) 558-1007 

   
Debbie Meyers-Martin 
State Representative – 38th District 

March 6, 2023 

Joseph Mengoni 
President and CEO 
United Cerebral Palsy Seguin of Greater Chicago 
3100 S. Central Avenue 
Cicero, IL 60804-3956 

Dear Mr. Mengoni: 

On behalf of the people of my district, I submit to you this Letter of Support for United Cerebral Palsy 
Seguin of Greater Chicago’s (UCP Seguin’s) applications for grants through US Congressionally  
Directed Spending (CDS) and Community Project Funding (CPF) funding. It is my understanding that 
you are requesting a total of $3 million in funding for three projects: “Supportive Living/Housing for 
Persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD)” - $1,720,000 request; “Community 
Employment and Day Services Center Improvements for Persons with IDD” - $842,000 request; and 
“Housing Site Improvements for Persons with IDD” - $438,000 request. Through these projects you 
intend to secure and renovate a new supportive living residential site, while also completing major and 
much-needed capital improvements to two of your Community Day Services training sites and five of 
your Community Integrated Living Arrangement (CILA) group homes. Together at these sites, UCP 
Seguin serves more than 82 low-income adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities (IDD). 

The purpose of your request is to secure crucial affordable housing for persons with IDD in significant 
need of such a home, while renovating multiple other sites to render them safer, and more accessible, 
energy efficient, and functional for the adults with IDD who train, work, and reside there. Together, these 
sites deliver a wide variety of employment, developmental and life skills training, therapy, and other 
crucial services to these participants each day. 

I wholeheartedly support UCP Seguin’s effort to secure essential housing and to ensure the health,  
safety and well-being of the people with IDD at these sites, while also addressing their need for increased 
accessibility and the sites’ energy efficiency at this time of global climate change. Given that you devote 
precious and limited resources to service delivery, I realize that UCP Seguin simply does not have the 
operating funds to undertake large projects such as these. I strongly urge the US Senate and US House of 
Representatives to appropriate the funding necessary to complete all the vital projects presented in your 
applications. 

Sincerely, 

State Representative Debbie Meyers-Martin 
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                        Michael W. Glotz March 6, 2023 
 
Mr. Joseph Mengoni 
President and CEO 
United Cerebral Palsy Seguin of Greater Chicago 
3100 S. Central Avenue 
Cicero, IL 60804-3956 
 
Dear Mr. Mengoni: 
 
As Mayor of Tinley Park, I am honored to support UCP Seguin of Greater Chicago’s 
applications for grants through U.S. Congressionally Directed Spending (CDS) and 
Community Project Funding (CPF) resources.  It is my understanding that you are 
requesting a total of $3 million in funding for three projects: “Supportive Living/Housing 
for Persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD)” - $1,720,000 request; 
“Community Employment and Day Services Center Improvements for Persons with IDD” 
- $842,000 request; and “Housing Site Improvements for Persons with IDD" - $438,000 
request. Through these projects you intend to secure and renovate a new supportive 
living residential site, while also completing major and much-needed capital 
improvements to two of your Community Day Services training sites and five of your 
Community Integrated Living Arrangement (CILA) group homes. Together at these 
sites, UCP Seguin serves more than 82 low-income adults with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities (IDD). 
 
The purpose of your request is to secure crucial affordable housing for persons with IDD 
in significant need of such a home, while renovating multiple other sites to render them 
safer, and more accessible, energy efficient, and functional for the adults with IDD who 
train, work, and reside there. Together, these sites deliver a wide variety of 
employment, developmental and life skills training, therapy, and other crucial services 
to these participants each day. 
 
I wholeheartedly support UCP Seguin's effort to ensure the health and safety of the 
people with IDD at this site, while also addressing their need for increased accessibility 
and the site’s energy efficiency.  I strongly urge the US Senate and US House of 
Representatives to appropriate the funding necessary to complete all the vital projects 
presented in your applications. 

 
Kind regards, 

 

 
Michael W. Glotz 
Mayor, Village of Tinley Park 

http://www.tinleypark.org/
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March 3, 2023 
 
Joseph Mengoni 
President and CEO 
United Cerebral Palsy Seguin of Greater Chicago 
3100 S. Central Avenue 
Cicero, IL 60804-3956 
 
Dear Mr. Mengoni: 
 
On behalf of the people of my community, I submit this Letter of Support for United Cerebral Palsy 
Seguin of Greater Chicago’s (UCP Seguin’s) applications for grants through US Congressionally 
Directed Spending (CDS) and Community Project Funding (CPF) funding. It is my understanding 
that you are requesting a total of $3 million in funding for three projects: “Supportive 
Living/Housing for Persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD)” - $1,720,000 
request; “Community Employment and Day Services Center Improvements for Persons with IDD” 
- $842,000 request; and “Housing Site Improvements for Persons with IDD" - $438,000 request. 
Through these projects you intend to secure and renovate a new supportive living residential site, 
while also completing major and much-needed capital improvements to two of your Community 
Day Services training sites and five of your Community Integrated Living Arrangement (CILA) 
group homes. Together at these sites, UCP Seguin serves more than 82 low-income adults with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities (IDD). 
 
The purpose of your request is to secure crucial affordable housing for persons with IDD in 
significant need of such a home, while renovating multiple other sites to render them safer, and 
more accessible, energy efficient, and functional for the adults with IDD who train, work, and 
reside there. Together, these sites deliver a wide variety of employment, developmental and life 
skills training, therapy, and other crucial services to these participants each day. 
 
I wholeheartedly support UCP Seguin's effort to secure essential housing and to ensure the health, 
safety, and well-being of the people with IDD at these sites, while also addressing their need for 
increased accessibility and the sites’ energy efficiency at this time of global climate change. Given 
that you devote precious and limited resources to service delivery, I realize that UCP Seguin simply 
does not have the operating funds to undertake large projects such as these. I strongly urge the 
US Senate and US House of Representatives to appropriate the funding necessary to complete all 
the vital projects presented in your applications. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Scott M. Levin, Mayor of Elmhurst 



Village of Villa Park
20 South Ardmore Avenue, Villa Park, Illinois 60181-2696

Nick Cuzzone, Village President
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March 10,2023

To Whom It May Concern

Re: Letter of Support for UCP Sequin Grant Applications

Dear Sir or Madame:

The Village of Villa Park wants to offer our full support for UCP Seguin's grant application for
Congressionally Directed Spending/Community Project. Specifically, totaling $3 million in grants for
essential capital projects through both the US Senate (Congressionally Directed Spending) and the US
House (Community Project Funding) offered through US Senators Tammy Duckworth and Richard
Durbin of Illinois as well as US Congressman Sean Casten of the 6th Illinois District.

UCP Seguin seeks this funding to support three projects:
o Supportive Living/Housing for Persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD) -

$1,720,000 request;
o Community Employment and Day Services Center Improvements for Persons with IDD -

$842,000 request; and
r Housing Site Improvements for Persons with IDD - $438,000 request.

Through these projects they intend to secure and renovate a new supportive living residential site, while
also completing major and much-needed capital improvements to two of their Community Day Services
employment and training sites, and five of their Community Integrated Living Arrangement (CILA)
group homes. The renovations address the crucial safety, accessibility, energy efficiency, and
functionality needed at each site. Together at these sites, UCP Seguin serves more than 82 low-income
adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities (IDD).

Ifyou have any questions about this letter or I can be offurther assistance, please feel free to
contact me at (630) 592-6052.

S

Matthew Harline
Village Manager

MH/cw
cc: J. Haptonstahl@UCPSeguin.org
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March 7, 2023 

Joseph Mengoni 
President and CEO 
United Cerebral Palsy Seguin of Greater Chicago 
3100 S. Central Avenue 
Cicero, IL 60804-3956 

Dear Mr. Mengoni: 

On behalf of the Community Memorial Foundation (CMF) and people with developmental 
disabilities within our geographic area, I submit this Letter of Support for United Cerebral Palsy 
Seguin of Greater Chicago’s (UCP Seguin’s) applications for grants through US Congressionally 
Directed Spending (CDS) and Community Project Funding (CPF) funding. It is my understanding 
that you are requesting a total of $3 million in funding for three projects: “Supportive 
Living/Housing for Persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD)” - $1,720,000 
request; “Community Employment and Day Services Center Improvements for Persons with 
IDD” - $842,000 request; and “Housing Site Improvements for Persons with IDD" - $438,000 
request. Through these projects you intend to secure and renovate a new supportive living 
residential site, while also completing major and much-needed capital improvements to two of 
your Community Day Services training sites and five of your Community Integrated Living 
Arrangement (CILA) group homes. Two of the CILA group homes serving 10 persons with IDD 
are located in communities in CMF’s footprint. A new Supportive Housing site could very well 
be located within the CMF service area. Together at all these sites, UCP Seguin serves more 
than 82 low-income adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities (IDD). 

The purpose of your request is to secure crucial affordable housing for persons with IDD in 
significant need of such a home, while renovating multiple other sites to render them safer, and 
more accessible, energy efficient, and functional for the adults with IDD who train, work, and 
reside there. Together, these sites deliver a wide variety of employment, developmental and life 
skills training, therapy, and other crucial services to these participants each day. 

I wholeheartedly support UCP Seguin's effort to secure essential housing and to ensure the 
health, safety and well-being of the people with IDD at these sites, while also addressing their 
need for increased accessibility and the sites’ energy efficiency at this time of global climate 
change. 

Sincerely, 

Greg DiDomenico, 

President & CEO 

SERVING • Bridgeview • Broadview • Brookfield • Burr Ridge • Clarendon Hills • Countryside • Darien • Downers Grove 
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http://www.cmfdn.org/

